
MCA tests are finished, and the preliminary scores are positive. The
students worked hard, took their time, and did their best—that's all we
can ask for!
Grandparent’s Day was once again a huge success! A big thank you to
the committee for planning such a fantastic event. 
Elementary Track & Field Day enjoyed perfect weather, and all the kids
did a fantastic job in the running & field events. This year, Kindergarten
through 3rd graders also had the opportunity to run the 60m and 100m.
A fun month of field trips & special events:

Kindergarten visited the Chahinkapa Zoo in Wahpeton & enjoyed
some playtime at the park. 
1st grade took a trip to the DLCCC, where they played at the indoor
playground, watched a movie, & explored the children's museum.
2nd grade had a great time in Fargo. They went to TNT Fitness and
also visited the Red River Zoo.
3rd grade visited Sky Zone and explored the history of Bonanzaville.
4th grade visited the DLCCC, where they swam, played in the indoor
backyard, and enjoyed treats from an ice cream truck.
5th grade also visited the DLCCC and enjoyed a fun afternoon at
MN Flyers.
6th grade embarked on their annual MSP trip, which included
watching a Twins game, exploring Nickelodeon Universe, touring the
MN Science Museum, and visiting the Capitol building.
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Our summer staff recently completed fire training to ensure a safe environment in the
building this summer. A big thank you to the Hawley Fire Department for leading this
essential training.
The Middle School Groundbreaking Ceremony was a tremendous success. We appreciate
the hard work of everyone involved in making this project possible. Thank you to the
community members who attended the ceremony.
Phase 1 remodel is underway – contractors have made excellent progress on the demolition,
and everything is moving along smoothly.
We have officially broken ground on the East Elementary addition while the music wing &
auditorium storage are near completion.
We anticipate the weight room will be completed by mid-June, while the district office area is
expected to be finished by the end of June.

FACILITY UPDATE

Congratulations to the 64 seniors graduating in the class of 2024! The ceremony
was wonderful. Thank you to everyone who joined us for this special occasion.
Hawley Scholarship Foundation handed out scholarships to 35 seniors. 112
scholarships were given totaling $104,000. Plus 20 other community scholarships
totaling $19,850.
The Band/Choir Extravaganza was a tremendous success! It was a packed
evening, and everyone who attended had only positive feedback to share.
Art students showcased their visual talents at their Art Showcase, demonstrating
various techniques across a range of media at their exhibition. Hundreds of pieces
were on display for the community to enjoy. Congratulations to Payton Highness for
receiving the People’s Choice Award.
“You’re A Good Man, Charlie Brown" proved to be another triumphant musical for
our students. A massive congratulations to the cast and crew for delivering such an
outstanding performance!
FFA members shared Farm Safety and Agricultural Literacy information with 4th
graders. They learned proper behavior around animals and farm equipment, as well
as gained insight into where their food originates.
Track & Field athletes competed in sections on Friday and had very successful
results with several advancing to the State competition taking place next week.
Both Boys and Girls Golf teams concluded the HOL season as Conference
Champions. The section meet will take place on Monday and Tuesday at Bemidji.
Softball finished their regular season 18-2 & Co-Conference Champions with a 11-1
record. They showcased resilience in tournament play, concluding the season with
a remarkable 22-4 record after a tough loss to DGF in the section championship
game.
Baseball wrapped up their regular season & were enthusiastic about tournament
play. They secured victories against DGF & Pelican Rapids in tournament play so
far & will play Monday in the quarterfinal game. 
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